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Minutes of the Board meeting held on Wednesday 8th February 2023 in the Boardroom, Parkhead Housing Association, 40 Helenvale Street, G31 4TF
Present: Sher McKenzie, William Pearson, James Reilly, Kayla Roden, Susan McKeown and Jon Cowlan
In Attendance:  Aileen McGuire, Laurie Boles, Matthew Reid, Gerry Casey, Myles Millar, Andy Duffus and Karen Edgar
In John Buchanan’s absence, Vice Chair Susan McKeown chaired the meeting.

	1.
	WELCOME & APOLOGIES

	
	

	
	Apologies were received from John Buchanan, Izabela Trzcielinska, Robert Donnelly, Adele Edwards, Fatih Vursavas, Hayley Swanson, Kimberley Barker.

	
	

	2.
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

	
	 

	
	The minutes were moved by Jimmy Reilly and Seconded by Sher McKenzie.
The Board also approved the redacted minutes from the December meeting. 

	
	

	3.
	MATTERS ARISING

	
	

	
	There were no matters arising.


	4.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest.   

	
	

	5.
	EXTERNAL BODIES FEEDBACK

	
	

	
	Jimmy Reilly provided the Board with an update relating to the Area Partnership. 
     

	6.
	2023 – 2028 BUSINESS PLAN


	
	The Chief Executive presented the Board with the latest version of the Association’s Business Plan, taking us through to 2028. The Board noted that the process to produce the business plan started in October 2021 with the senior staff and Board away day and took into account input and views from the full staff team at an event in the Summer of 2022. The Board noted that it has been a detailed and collaborative process over a period. 
It was noted that during the development phase of the plan, 4 main themes emerged and these formed a large part of the planning process. These themes were customer engagement, culture, innovation and sustainability. 

The Chief Executive advised that the plan has been produced in line with the Association’s new branding guidelines which is more reflective of what the Association is trying to achieve. 

Sher McKenzie advised the Board that the plan is very user friendly and accessible, making it easy to navigate and read. The Corporate Services Manager advised that there was a conscious decision to produce accompanying summary documents around our strategic themes. These would give individuals a shorter snapshot of what the Association is looking to achieve over the next 5 years. The Board agreed that this is a good approach as individuals can navigate towards things that matter to them. 
The Board noted that all the documents will be made available publically following a launch around the turn of the financial year. It is hoped that it will be made available in a number of formats. 
The Board also noted that the delivery plans contained within the business plan will be used to inform the Association’s performance management framework going forward. 

Following some further discussions it was agreed that the Business Plan would be circulated around the full Board for further comments. 

	
	

	7.
	RENT CONSULTATION

	
	

	
	The Housing Manager Karen Edgar presented the Board with an update on the rent consultation process which ended on Friday 3rd February. The Housing Manager advised that the Association is obliged under sections 53 and 54 of the Housing Scotland Act 2001 to consult with tenants on any proposed rent increase. The Board noted that the Association went out to consult on a 2.5% increase and that the increase is purely consultative. 
The Association had lettered all tenants with a ballot paper and pre paid envelope to respond. Housing Officers were also circulating an online survey to tenants which was also issued on social media. The letter accompanying the rent consultation also outlined some of the financial pressures the Association is currently facing. 

The Board discussed that it is clear that the Association is consulting at one of the lowest rent increases in the city, with an average of 5% with some tracking as high as 9%. 

The Housing Manager outlined the response from the rent consultation with 216 online returns and 128 postal returns culminating in 344 responses in total compared to 222 last year. The Board noted that 67% of the returns received were in favour of a 2.5% rent increase. The Board also noted that the Association held a rent consultation event with the RTO. At the meeting those present voted 85% in favour. 

The Housing Manager advised the Board that detailed comments from the rent consultation will be brought to the Board at a later meeting however confirmed they would be followed up as normal. 
Following some further general discussion from Board members the 2.5% rent increase was unanimously approved. 

	
	

	8.
	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 

	
	

	
	Mould and Damp Report – The Technical Manager Myles Millar presented the Board with a detailed report regarding mould and damp issues within the Association’s properties. The Board were advised that this has become a key issue for Association following the tragic death of Awaab Ishak in England. Following this Association’s in Scotland received a letter from the Scottish Housing Regulator asking RSLs to consider the systems they have in place to ensure tenants homes are not affected by this. 

The Board noted the content of the paper including a detailed analysis of repairs and inspections in this area. 

The Board also reviewed an action plan which included additional training for Technical staff, the purchase of a protimeter for each Technical Officer and the purchase of branded hygrometers for use in tenants homes. 

The Board thanked Myles for his update. 
Board Meeting Paper – The Board reviewed the short paper presented by the Corporate Services Manager. It was agreed that a poll should be issued to Board members via Decision Time seeking views regarding the night of the meetings and the meeting start time. 

Board Training Plan – The Board noted the Board training plan as prepared by the Corporate Services Manager. It was agreed that the relevant dates would be uploaded to the Decision Time Calendar. 

Governance Action Plan – The CEO presented the Board with the final governance action plan update to the Board. The Board noted that the final item for completion was the business plan which formed an earlier part of this meeting agenda. The Board thanked staff for all their hard work in ensuring the action plan was delivered. 

Tenant Satisfaction Survey Action Plan – The Housing Manager provided the Board with the quarterly update of the tenant satisfaction survey action plan. 


	9.
	AOCB

	
	

	
	Finance Manager – The Board were advised that the Finance Manager Gerry will be departing the Association at the end of the month. The Board thanked Gerry for all his hard work during his time at PHA. 
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